Students begin in-person classes for fall semester
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Wednesday, Aug. 19, marked the first day of in-person classes on the uptown
campus for the fall 2020 semester with social distancing, face coverings and various
other COVID-19 protocols in place.

“Today, we embark on an academic year that will be like no other in the history of
our university,” wrote President Michael A. Fitts, in a message to the community. “As
part of our commitment to one another - and through the hard work and dedication
of our faculty experts and staff - we've implemented exhaustive safety measures to
make the return to campus as safe as possible.”

When students returned earlier in August, they found a transformed campus, with
temporary classroom structures, plexiglass barriers, enhanced technology and new
dining options, all designed to minimize the spread of COVID-19 while still upholding
the quality of the Tulane experience.

In order to observe social distancing, traditional classrooms were laid out with 6 feet
of space between desks, temporary classrooms and other facilities were added and
other locations around campus, such as Newcomb Art Museum and the Avron B.
Fogelman Arena in the Devlin Fieldhouse, were called into service as teaching
spaces.

“As thoughtful and comprehensive as our return to campus plan is, there is no one
perfect solution,” Fitts went on to write. “We know there will be challenges and we'll
need to continuously adapt as we learn more about this disease, its prevention and
its treatment. Most importantly, we all need to take responsibility for our shared
safety.”


https://news.tulane.edu/news/students-begin-person-classes-fall-semester
https://president.tulane.edu/year-like-no-other-081920










In the Newcomb Art Museum "gallery classroom," professor Adam McGowan
welcomes students to his Intro to British Literature class. (Photo by Paula Burch-
Celentano)

Professor George Rosensteel uses new technology in his General Physics class in
Norman Mayer. (Photo by Sally Asher)

Seniors Caroline Taylor and Jack Kanzler socially distance while talking in Howard-
Tilton Memorial Library. (Photo by Sally Asher)

Ronna Harris, associate professor of drawing and painting, holds class under a tent
outside Newcomb Hall. (Photo by Paula Burch-Celentano)

In a classroom in Woldenberg Hall, the first assignment of the day is written on a
white board. (Photo by Paula Burch-Celentano)

Associate Clinical Professor Elisabeth Gleckler sanitizes the microphone following her
class, Social and Behavioral Aspects of Public Health. (Photo by Paula Burch-
Celentano)

A basketball goal is part of the classroom decor in Avron B. Fogelman Arena in the
Devlin Fieldhouse. (Photo by Paula Burch-Celentano)




